FRIENDSHIP

PROGRAM INFORMATION FOR NEW STUDENTS

As you can see from the syllabus, each week follows approximately the same pattern:  All Program meeting on Tuesday afternoon, followed by a Seminar and the All Program Tea.  On Wednesdays, we will have a Workshop, and on Thursdays the Perspectives Workshop will be followed by an afternoon Film Screening.  We will finish the week on Friday morning with a Seminar.  Each of these elements is described in detail below, but you’ll really understand them after you’ve experienced them.

ALL PROGRAM MEETING.   We’ll begin the week with a check-in each Tuesday and a lecture or panel discussion.  This will be a good time for announcements to the whole program (community events that others might want to attend; program pot-luck planning, etc), and for beginning to explore the week’s questions and themes.  

SEMINAR.
You will be divided into three seminar groups the first day of the program. These groups will remain constant throughout winter quarter.  Your seminar leader will respond to your papers and will write an evaluation of your work at the end of the quarter.

The purpose of seminar is to make time each week to discuss, question, explore the ideas from all of our texts:  the novels, the philosophy and social science readings, the films, the lectures, and any additional work you have done outside of class.  

Your seminar is a good place to raise questions about the texts, about the program themes, and about your changing understanding of the program questions.  

Your seminar faculty is there to help you learn and to help you do your best.  Please do ask her about anything related to the program or the college.  Please do drop into her office hours to talk about your progress in the program.  

WORKSHOPS.   We will have two all program workshops each week--one devoted to developing writing skills and one devoted to interpreting the texts of the week in what we call Perspectives Workshops.  These workshops have become an identifiable teaching and learning strategy at Evergreen.  Students in the past have found them particularly useful.  In these workshops you will divide into small groups to work systematically through difficult questions and arrive at greater understanding of the texts, and ways to read texts in literature, philosophy, psychology, anthropology, and social science.  These workshops are a serious exploration of ideas and concepts. 
FILM SCREENING.   Each week’s screening of a feature-length film will connect or respond to the week’s reading.  You will keep a film journal of your notes taken during the film, and a two-paragraph response immediately following the viewing.  For this you will need a separate notebook that will be evaluated.  It is your job to work with other students and with your seminar faculty to make sure you understand the format of notetaking required.  Please bring your Film Notebook to every film screening as well as to seminar.

ALL PROGRAM TEA.
Every Tuesday, after seminar, we will host tea and cookies.  During this time you will have the chance to meet your faculty and fellow students, your program writing tutors and your Core Connector. This teatime serves as a kind of spontaneous office hour, social time—essential for building our community.  Plan to come every week.

EVALUATIONS.
Evaluations are at the heart of Evergreen’s teaching and learning, and continue the learning after the end of a term.  We will produce three sorts of evaluations:  1) Your Self Evaluation.  Here, you consider your learning for the term, and assess it.  You’ll find this easier to do if you keep good notes from seminar discussions, from the films, from your reading.  

2) The Faculty Evaluation of your learning.  Your seminar faculty will assess your learning in all aspects of the program.  3) Your Evaluation of Faculty.  You will assess the faculty’s role in the program, and her role as a guide to your learning. 
The forms for all these evaluations are on the web, and you can find good help from your faculty, from the Writing Center and from the Academic Advising office,

During Evaluation Week (March 20-24) you will schedule a one-hour appointment with your seminar faculty.  You and she will read the evaluations you’ve each written (you’ll have your self evaluation, and she will have an evaluation of your work) and discuss your progress over the quarter.  You may also wish to discuss your evaluation of her at this conference, but you do not have to.  After the conference, you and your faculty will each revise the evaluations you have discussed. 

DO NOT SCHEDULE YOUR SPRING BREAK PLANS UNTIL YOU HAVE MADE AN EVALUATION WEEK APPOINTMENT WITH YOUR SEMINAR FACULTY.  

ASSIGNMENTS.   Your assignments in Friendship will be an integral part of your seminar work, and all will be submitted to your seminar faculty.  See Winter Quarter program information for more on written work and other assignments. 

************************************************************************Friendship is a coordinated studies program—it is NOT a collection of separate classes or courses, but a holistic look at friendship through the lenses of literature, philosophy, anthropology, history, social science, film, and creative writing.  

************************************************************************

